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The regularly scheduled meeting of the Hancock County Board of Health was held on June 10, 2025, at
4:00 PM at the Hancock County Health Department.

Chair Ronnie Jones called the meeting to order. In attendance was Eron Chek, County Commissioner, the
Board: Chair Ronnie Jones, Tamara Pettit, Vice Chair Lisa Ludovici, John Plesa and Sandra Haspel. Staff in
attendance were Dr. Rhody, Ami Arneault, Becky Weekly, Carolyne Baker and Michelle Berneburg.

Motion to approve the minutes was made by Tamara Pettit, seconded by John Plesa which passed.
Motion to approve the financials was made by John Plesa, seconded by Lisa Ludovici which passed.

Old Business: Commissioner Chek spoke concerning the Grant from Senator Capito which will be utilized
for landscaping, concrete and a garage. Ami Arneault will go to John Klee’s office to further discuss what
the next step is.

New Business: A nomination to reappaint Ronnie Jones as the Chair was made by Lisa Ludovici was
voted on and passed, Ronnie Jones nominated Lisa Ludovici to continue as the Vice Chair, it was voted
on and passed.

A motion for a pay increase across the board for the staff of 5% (five percent) was made by John Plesa
and second was made by Lisa Ludovici it was voted on and passed.

Michelle Berneberg spoke of the programs being offered, school physicals as well as the blood drive
conducted at the Health Department in July.

Sandy Haspel was presented with a thank you for service gift due to this being her last meeting.

Carolyne Baker presented information concerning the number of inspections that are conducted
monthly and annually.

Ronnie Jones discussed the CD’s which was decided that we will let them roll over.

John Plesa announced he will be leaving the Board after the last meeting of the year in December. A
letter of resignation will be sent to the Commissioners.

A motion to adjourn was made by John Plesa and seconded by Sandy Haspel it was voted on and the
meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting is August 12, 2025.



